
ORD #2231-2021 

 

1 

2/8/2018 

 

Dublin Road Water Plant (DRWP) High Bay Shelving & Installation,  

CIP 690278-100000, CT No. 2359, TSS #967 

 

Information to be included in all Legislation authorizing entering into a Contract: 

 

1. The names, contract compliance no. & expiration date, location by City/State and status 

of all companies (NPO, MAJ, MBE, FBE, HL1, AS1, or MBR) submitting a competitive 

bid or submitting an RFP or RFSQ.  

 

Name C.C. No./Exp. Date DAX City/State Status  

Vargo Companies 31-1450819 – 8/25/23 5412 Hilliard, OH         MAJ 

Tarazi LLC 84-3647481 - 11/18/21  31380 Columbus, OH MAJ 

 

2.   What type of bidding process was used (ITB, RFP, RFSQ, Competitive Bid). 

Competitive Bids were opened August 5, 2021 (RFQ019425). 

 

3.   List the ranking and order of all bidders. 

1. Vargo Companies 

2. Tarazi LLC 

 

4. Complete address, contact name, phone number, and e-mail address for the successful 

bidder only.   
Vargo Companies   

3709 Parkway Ln., Hilliard, OH 43026 

Matt Pohlman, Manager, (614) 876-1163, mpohlman@vargomail.com 

 

5. A full description of all work to be performed including a full description of work to be 

performed during any known phasing of the contract.  The planning area should also 

be listed as well as any street or neighborhood names. 

This contract will supply and install high bay shelving at the DRWP. 

 

The DRWP serves multiple planning areas so this falls under planning area “99 - Citywide”. 

 

6. A narrative timeline for the contract including a beginning date, beginning and ending 

dates for known phases of the contract and a projected ending date. 

The contract is anticipated to begin in December 2021 and be completed first quarter 2022. 

 

7. A narrative discussing the economic impact or economic advantages of the project; 

community outreach or input in the development of the project; and any environmental 

factors or advantages of the project. 

Maintenance of the DRWP treatment process / treatment equipment requires a significant 

amount of spare parts to be on hand to minimize downtime and maintain reliability of the 

water supply.  Capital improvement projects recently completed as well as projects underway 

have added additional treatment equipment, which has increased the amount of spare parts 

needed.  Existing spare parts storage shelving is at capacity and additional spare parts 

shelving is needed to properly organize / store the spare parts. There are no significant 
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economic impacts or environmental advantages associated with the work.  All work will be 

conducted within secure areas of the water plant that is not accessible to the public, so no 

public meetings are anticipated.  

 

8.   An estimate of the full cost of the Contract including a separate estimate of any and all 

phases or proposed future contract modifications. 

The contract amount is $35,625.00, which is comprised of the bid amount of $32,385.00 plus 

a 10% contingency amount of $3,240.00.  No contract modifications are anticipated at this 

time, however, construction exigency might later compel modification of this contract, if 

unforeseen difficulties are encountered. 

 

Cost summary:  
 

 Original Contract       $35,625.00 

         CONTRACT TOTAL       $35,625.00 

 

 


